
Jess Willard is hot after a
match with Luther McCarty, the
heavyweight champion. Hewants
the Fourth of July date. To get it
Jess is willing to go to England,
meet Bombardier Wells, the En-

glish heavy, and, if he disposes of
him, return here in time for the
fight Independence Day in Los
Angeles. Wells should not be
hard for Willard if the latter can
get him into a ring. But the Bom-

bardier is handled by wily mana-
gers and they know they can
make, more money out of a Mc-

Carty fight than one with Wil-
lard. If Willard should defeat the
Englishman, Wells would have
no chance for a bout with Mc-

Carty.
Billy McCarney, manager of

McCarty, yesterday indicated
that Willard might get first
chance at the champ, even though
he did not fight Wells. McCar-
ney said his protege would fight
whoever the public demanded.
Fight fans want to see Willard
and McCarty mix. Jess already
has one win over the Missouri
cowboy and is the class of the
challengers.

We are through plugging for
Al Palzer. Tom O'Rourke, man-
ager of says Al is will-
ing to meet Jack Johnson in Paris
for the "championship." "Cham-
pionship of, what? Probably of
Wabash avenue and all the cafes
of Paris. That is the only place
the coon has any standing now.
If Palzer does take on this bout
he will lose most of the admirers 1

he made even in defeat. After his
game exhibition thousands of 1

bugs wanted to see Palzer come
back until he was in position to
challenge again for McCarty's
title. But Johnson is a dead cock
in the pit and any man who meets
him will be ostracized.

Palzer may have to meet John-
son in a 'certain small town in
Kansas, where there are no paid
admissions. The spectators can't
get away.
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HERE'S A TIP, GIRLS!

Supposing the skirt to be turn-
ed is a black serge. Before be-

ginning the work of "turning" go
out and buy a dozen yards of

black military braid. Then come

home and go to work. Cut off the
band of the skirt, unpick the
placket ; turn the whole thing in-

side out, and cut off all the seam
turnings quite close to the stitch-
ing.

Each seam must be covered in
the sanie way.

A placket of a skirt is always
on the left side. So after having
turned your skirt and covered the
seams, carefully, the next step is
to change the placket over to the
other side, kip off the short
pieces, used to bind the placket,
and sew them onto the newly
opened seam on the other side.
Fasten up the old placket and
bring the braid up over it, hiding
the place where it had been com-
pletely.

Put on a new band. Hem up
the bottom of the skirt and the
new garment is complete.

This method is suitable espe-
cially for a straight skirt


